St. Mark Orthodox Church
Annual Parish Meeting

Sunday, November 22, 2009
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Karen Phinney, Treasurer Michael Hydock, Secretary Ann Prentice

COUNCIL MEMBERS:   Christina Barber, Doug Fitzgerald, Tammy Jacobsen, Larisa Looby, Warren Miller, Greg Yakubik
OPENING PRAYER and CALL TO ORDER.  Father Gregory led the opening prayer and Michael Thompson opened the meeting at 11:50 am

MINUTES.  The minutes of the May 31, 2009 Semi-Annual Parish Meeting were reviewed.  Marcella Hydock made a motion to accept the minutes.  Seconded by Tina Parrish.  Motion passed.

RECTOR’S REPORT.  Father Gregory apologized for the council not having the read ahead material out in print ahead of time.  An electronic copy was sent out, and hard copies are available.  We will try to do better in the future.  Joan Mitchum asked how many people have been received this past year, and is the parish up or down on members.  Father said that he will put the number received in the bulletin, and that we are at 208 pledged members which is about the same as last year.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT.  Report from Michael Thompson.  Michael thanked Wayne Tatusko for his work in helping St. Mark refinance the mortgage.  Juretta Heckscher added thanks to Wayne for leading the choir through this past year as we’ve lost two of our choir directors.
TREASURER’S REPORT.  Report from Michael Hydock.  Michael reviewed the 2009 Year to Date Report and asked if there were any questions, then proceeded to review the Proposed 2010 Budget.  He noted that the budget comes in with a total of $396,726 and is a tight budget.  Everything has been trimmed down to the bare minimum.  Discussion followed.  John Ihnat made a motion to accept the budget.  Seconded by Barbara Freimann.  Motion carried.  Michael Thompson thanked Michael Hydock for all his work on the budget.  It was later noted that the bazaar income is currently $37,509, with more income expected from sales of frozen items.  Expenses were $8,256.
OLD BUSINESS.  None.
NEW BUSINESS.
Election of Parish Council Members:    Running for two-year terms are Michael Cacic, Paul Dean, Debbie Dillon and Greg Yakubik.  Running for a one-year term is Michael Mihailov.  There were no nominations from the floor.
Peter Sielinski made a motion to close the nominations and cast a ballot for the nominees.  Seconded by Cathy Tatusko.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
Discussion of Bazaar Strategic Planning:  Report by Tina Burpee.  
Tina Burpee has chaired the bazaar for 30 years.  Tina noted that she, Coy Williamson and Jerry Marti presented a letter to the council that outlined the need to find a new chairman for the bazaar.  Tina stressed that the new chairman will be able to shadow her in order to learn the responsibilities.  Tina also said it would be better if there are chairmen for the individual foods.  That way the chairmen and their assistants will be responsible for purchasing and preparing the ingredients and running the workshop for the food and it will not fall on one person to do all of it.  She said that people need to step forward to help and that prep work is the key to workshops running smoothly.  John Ihnat said that having a chairman works, but that if no one steps forward for a particular food then that food should be dropped from the menu.  Anyone who wants to be involved can step forward to volunteer.  Tina also noted that we will need a new craft chairman because Suzette Eremin has moved from the area and Marge German cannot chair the craft room herself but is willing to help.  Discussion followed.  Tina was thanked for her hard work.  Michael Thompson said that the council will discuss ways to implement a plan for the bazaar.
Other New Business:  Greg Yakubik gave a report about the front entrance to the church.  He said that there is significant damage to the front part of the church above the entrance and that the scope of the work being proposed will save the parish money down the road.  Water sits up in the pockets of the windows and has rotted the wood because of the moisture build-up.  The proposal is to replace all the lumber up there, wrap the wood with vinyl and put air vents in the soffits.  He noted that the new addition still has good paint on it.  
There are two companies that have bid on the work, and both have done work for the church before.  An exterminator will be needed first to kill the ants.   John Ihnat asked whether the problem occurs because the windows are not double-paned.  Greg noted that all the weather comes on that side of the building, and the overhang was built at least fourteen years ago.  He also noted that the front door needs to be readjusted.  Vera Bumbak said the wall behind the door to the stairwell is leaking and the paint is flaking.  Discussion followed.  Greg said the cost will be approximately $10,000 to complete. Cathy Tatusko asked if this was factored into the budget for 2010 and Michael Thompson said that this would come out of cash for 2009.  He noted that there is no item in the budget to cover this amount.  Paulina Masick asked what the difference is between wrapping the window frames and changing the windows to vinyl double paned windows.  Greg said the window doesn’t have anything to do with the air flow because there is no vent from the soffit which is where the water is building up.  In addition, the windows are custom made and would have to be made again at great expense in order to be replaced.  
Shirley Dean made a motion to permit the council to authorize up to $10,000 to repair the damaged wood on the church, wrap the wood with vinyl, and install air vents in the soffits to prevent future moisture build-up.  Pat Ihnat seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Michael Thompson noted that Warren Miller replaced the front porch of the church.  He also said that new front doors for the church would cost $21,000 so we as a council did not want to do that and instead had them refinished. 
ADJOURNMENT and CLOSING PRAYER.  Shirley Dean made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Tina Parish.  Father Gregory led the closing prayer and Michael Thompson adjourned the meeting at 12:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Ann Ihnat Prentice

